Minutes for Shieldaig Community Council 9th November 2010

Present: Richard Munday, Norman Cameron, Cameron Taylor, Lynn frost, Alice MacLennan.

From Village Association: Alastair Taylor, Jim Alexander 

3 members of public

Apologies: Audrey Sinclair, Highland Councillor, Brian Ash, PC Joanna MacKinnon

The meeting commenced with a brief resume of the roles and responsibilities of the various village associations ie the Village Association primarily responsible for fete and activities, the Community Council a statutory body which advises Highland Council and other bodies about local views and priorities and the Sports Association, a registered charity and company limited by guarantee,   which is currently responsible for the all weather sports court and in the longer term may also take on responsibility for other village infra structure

Alastair Taylor was spokesperson for Village Association. He saw the priority for the Village Association as sorting out the future of the swimming pool which is at the end of its economic life. Alastair will get plans and arrange a village meeting to discuss further progress. There was general agreement that any new pool should be simple and basic, with future running costs kept within affordable limits.

Alastair would hope to have regular Village Association meetings, formally minuted and an annual newsletter produced. 

Norman and Alastair will walk round the village and check on benches and tables. Thanks to John Webb who has recently repaired a bench which required attention

Sports Association: Funds have been reserved for future major maintenance of the sports court, but once the responsibilities of the Association are extended any surplus could be used for other village infrastructure. The accounts will be displayed on web site shieldaig.info. Alastair will do a straw poll of village young people to see if there are any barriers to Sports Court use

Pontoon: Planning permission has been received. A final tender for the work is awaited and once this is received the LEADER application will be submitted 

Minutes of last meeting: Accepted

Safer routes to School: Richard will discuss progress with Jim Sutherland

Torridon Nephrops: Thanks to Karen for the draft petition which will go to the Scottish Parliament.  The Community Council gave its full support to the proposals for improving the management of nephrops fisheries on the West Scottish coast. It saw these as beneficial for the Scottish economy as a whole, for jobs in the local community and for the marine environment.

Scottish Water: Joanna Peebles said that letters to landlords would go out in early November. Alice to check on this

Village Tubs and Tidy up: Thanks to those who planted tubs and to those who have “adopted” one. The village grass tidy up was a great success. Once again many thanks to those who turned up and had an enjoyable day . Many complimentary remarks following tidy up.  Thanks to Audrey  who has been in  touch with council re street sweeping vehicle. Should such a vehicle be in the area tidying after road works cattle grids will be cleaned.

Nommie suggested that we employ someone for 20 weeks per year to keep the village tidy and carry out straightforward maintenance. He will compile a list of jobs, a job description and present these to the next CC meeting. The other associations will also be approached so that costs are shared. There was general agreement that this was a great idea. 

Grants for Core Path Tools: Application submitted . It will be considered after the closing date of 30th November.

Bus Shelter: There are currently 50 others in the queue before ours. However there is a chance that ours will be considered in next financial year.

Rural Areas document: Richard has responded on our behalf; highlighting fisheries, which have not been covered in the document

Rip Rap: There are areas in the village where the rip rap has been displaced. Alice to follow up

Draft Aquaculture Plan for Loch Torridon: Colin Wishart (Highland Council Planning Department) would like to discuss this with the Community Council. It was agreed to put it on the Agenda for the next meeting and to invite Torridon and Kinlochewe Community Council.

Booklet: The Community Council is fully committed to the booklet. Once the printer contract expires in 2011, a range of other options will be available for its production and these will be carefully examined.

Planning: The Community Council was pleased to hear that planning permission had been obtained for a new shop and flat on the site of Nanny's  

Finance: Richard is looking after the finances in Brian's absence. There have no transactions in the  past month

Date and time of next Meeting Tuesday December 7th at 7pm 

